

Diocese of Gary Catholic Schools 9292 Broadway Merrillville, IN 46307 219-769-9292 www.dcgary.org

April 3, 2020

Dear Families in the Catholic Diocese of Gary,

Yesterday Governor Holcomb issued Executive Order 20-16 closing all K-12 schools in the state of Indiana for the remainder of the school year. This was done as a precautionary measure to combat the spread of the Coronavirus (COVID 19).

Please know that all 20 schools in the Catholic Diocese of Gary are prepared to complete the current academic year in its entirety via various distance learning platforms. Your local parish school and our three flagship high schools will continue to implement their e Learning plans, which were initiated the week of March 16th through the end of the current school year. Further information will be provided by your local building principals.

Bishop McClory and I, along with the Schools Office staff, appreciate your continuing patience, perseverance and understanding through these times of crisis. If and when additional developments occur, the Diocesan Schools Office and your principal will communicate with you in a timely manner.

We also ask that you keep all those who are impacted by COVID 19 in your thoughts and prayers. Jesus, I trust in You! Our Lady of Lourdes, Pray for Us.

God Bless,

Dr. Joseph J. Majchrowicz